[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear RSU 63 Parents,
Wow!  I used to think about how hard it is to be a parent in these times of technology and social media.  It got a whole lot harder really quickly.  We know you are doing what you can to take care of your family, your children, and yourself.  Please think of us (RSU 63) as a resource and not a “have to.”  These are new and difficult times. 
We are all going through many “first times” at the same time.  “Firsts” are scary.  It is normal for you and your child to feel a wide range of emotions.  Uncertain, sad, brave, happy, anxious, proud… This is hard and we are not good at it – yet.  Like learning to ride a bike, we are going to wobble.  Our kids are going to wobble.  When that happens, forgive yourself.  Forgive your child.  Straighten up the bike, bandage the knee, and try again.
Routines help.  Our routines are going to be very different than they were.  Help your child by developing a routine and trying to create some normalcy.  Attached is an example and a template you can use to develop a routine that might work for your family.  Remember to allow for wobbles!
Sample Schedule 
Schedule Template 
RSU 63 schools are closed, but our staff is working hard and our students are learning.  Meals and gift baskets have been delivered, teachers are connecting with students remotely, and we are developing systems for getting materials and supplies to students.
From 10:00am until 2:00pm on Tuesday, March 24th Holbrook parents can come to our Holbrook Drive-Through to pick up computers and musical instruments. 
We will be delivering supplies and materials to our elementary students this week.  (A schedule will be announced soon.)
We are learning how to help while practicing social distancing and washing our hands frequently.  We are learning how to stay safe and healthy, provide food, and stay connected to our kids and each other.
School is closed.  We cannot provide regular school or regular instruction.  However, we will figure out how to provide activities to help our students stay engaged and connected to each other and our staff.  Teachers will be checking in with students, in one way or other, between 10:00am and 2:00pm on days that were originally scheduled to be school days.  (They are “meeting” with administrators and each other between 8:00am and 10:00am.) We will continue to provide educational resources and engagement activities for our students.  We will not be grading or requiring assignments.  We will provide feedback, suggestions, resources, and support. 
Our students are learning. Our students are learning that helpers are all around them.  They are learning that communities can pull together in a crisis.  They are learning that the opportunity to give a loved one a hug is truly something special.
Take care of yourself.  Take care of your family.  Take care of each other.  Let us know what you need.  Please be patient with us and forgive us when we wobble. 
Sincerely,
